
 

 

 

 

Greetings Munters! 
  
This newsletter should be the one where we are just checking to see everything’s going well 
training wise and a few bits of admin about the weekend's logistics… but of course nothing is 
that normal anymore and this newsletter has a bit more inside, so please read carefully and 
pass on/ share with your teammates. 
  
Firstly, as of today, 10th October, the Marokopa Munter Adventure Race is still proceeding 
on Saturday 20th November, and still offering a hearty 6, 12 and 25 hours of good ‘ol 
fashioned Muntering! The recent level changes for the local area have thrown another curve 
ball, but as always, we are pretty positive about the chances of being at the Level 2 that we 
require to run the event. 
  
Like most things, there will be a few covid related changes relating to the race: 
  
12 and 24 HOUR: 
  

• Registration on Friday night at the Marokopa Hall is likely to be staggered for the 12 
Hour at 7:45pm, 24 Hour at 8:30pm 

• The rego process will be well spread out and we will avoid any unnecessary mingling. 
• Race starts will be in two waves as numbers dictate (100 max) 
• The start lines for all races will be split into distinct zones (kinda like a real sheep farm 

at the yards!) 
• Sunday’s prizegiving/ meal will be reviewed closer to the date- if we can safely do so, 

it will be a well-spaced out al fresco affair! 
  
6 HOUR: 
  

• The 6 hour registration will be split into two waves, the first at 9:30am, the second at 
10:00am- we will let 6 hour teams have plenty of notice about their start times. 

• Prizegiving will be straight after the finish of the race (approx 4pm) and will be well 
spaced outside! 

  
  



For all teams and support crews, the standard practices of social distancing, wearing masks in 
close proximity, scanning in, good hygiene and being vaccinated will of course be encouraged 
at all times. The great thing about Adventure Racing is once we’ve started, you couldn’t be 
more socially distanced if you tried! 
  
Team captains- please check all team members have registered with the team code that was 
given to you upon entering. 
 
  
BACK UP DATE: 
 
If the COVID situation prevents us (ie Level 3 or 4) from running the race in November, we 
have pencilled in the back up dates of either SAT 5th February (Waitangi Weekend) or SAT 
12th Feb 2022. We realise that these dates might not suit everybody, another option would 
be to transfer your race entry to the November 2022 date (yes we still have another 3-7 
years of new Munter courses up our sleeves before we need to start rehashing previous 
years courses!)  
 

All the locals, farmers/ landowners and helpers are amped on the Munter going ahead- be 
great for some positive vibes for the local community and we certainly hope we will be able 
to deliver the race and catch up (socially distanced) with all you great folk! 
In the meantime, keep up the training missions, keep being kind and we certainly hope to see 
you all soon somewhere near Marokopa! 
 
We will keep you updated with any more changes as things progress. 
 
 
Cheers,  
 
Matt, Nev and the whole Munter crew. 
 

        


